-CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, AUGUST 23, 2004

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Kevin Pratt, Lynda Lawrence, Saul Jones, Carlos Murillo, Darlene Poe, Paul Lee, Jim Taylor, Frank Hernandez

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, James Eyestone 

Everyone welcomed Kevin Pratt, the new ASU representative to Operations Council, and McKinley Williams briefly explained the purpose and charge of the Operations Council.

I.  Portable Defibrillator

Carlos Murillo reported that a couple of weeks ago he received an announcement about the research that has been done about saving lives.  Ordinary citizens are saving more lives using a portable defibrillator than paramedics.  If you get to someone in cardiac arrest within six minutes the success rate is very high.  If you get to the person within four minutes the success rate is 90 percent.  Portable defibrillators are already available in airports and airplanes.

Portable defibrillators used to cost about $5,000.00, but they now cost about $1,000.00, and the price is going down quickly.  Regulations are being put in place that would require a portable defibrillator be available anywhere large amounts of people gather.  Carlos thought we might want to investigate getting a grant, or other funding, to purchase at least one for the campus.  Carlos brought up the possibility of having a defibrillator built into one of the buildings being remodeled, and possibly using bond money to pay for it.

Kevin Pratt asked how many cases there have been of cardiac arrest on campus, and McKinley Williams responded that he was aware of two deaths on campus within the past two years.  

The portable defibrillator performs an EKG on the person and will tell you if the person is in cardiac arrest.  The defibrillator, which shocks the heart into a normal rhythm, will not shock someone unless they need it.  It has sensors and the computer will tell you if the person does not need a shock.  

The Council felt they would like to have a vendor representative do a demonstration and answer questions.  

McKinley Williams said there are lots of liability issues associated with this.  The machine may be smart, but sometimes there is human error.  Is it possible for something to go wrong when using this machine?  

Saul Jones said in places where defibrillators are available, they are more for people who are trained to use them.  Saul felt having them available for the general public to use could be dangerous.  He said there are always risks involved, whether it be providing regular CPR or using a defibrillator.  Saul strongly feels that if one is purchased, it should be restricted to only being used by Police Services, or other personnel, who are trained.

Paul Lee also expressed his concerns.  McKinley asked Paul to take this to the Police Chief to see if he would be willing to take responsibility for this.  The decision to address the liability is something that should be made by the Police Chief and the Vice Chancellor.

Plan of Action

Lt. Paul Lee will take this to the Police Chief and report back to Operations Council.

The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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